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Welcome to the 7th Counselling in Prisons Newsletter. 

Introduction

The aims of the newsletter are to inform and communicate the work of therapy in prisons and promote excellence in practice.  The plan is to widen the participation of the network through the newsletter, to invite members to comment on practice, ethical and other related issues and for members to contribute to the newsletter.  It provides a medium where members can be updated on both policy and consultations as well an opportunity share and pool expertise. 

Publications 
Below are 3 publications published to inform counsellors and or therapists practice working therapeutically in the criminal justice system: 
 Training manual: Working with male Victims of Sexual abuse and Trauma.

This training pack seeks to develop and deepen insight into the issues surrounding male sexual abuse and trauma. It Includes the Male Sexual Abuse and Trauma training manual, DVD and interactive book.
Interventions in criminal justice Volume 1 

This exciting new book brings together the experiences and expertise of a range of practitioners who work within criminal justice and provides a broad and informative account of a variety of intervention techniques. From pharmacological approaches, through the treatment of various specific conditions and on to the use of poetry and art by prisoners, the book offers a series of thought-provoking chapters that will help inform the practice of anyone who working therapeutically in the criminal justice system 
Interventions in criminal justice Volume 2 

Interventions in Criminal Justice Volume 2: A handbook for counsellors and therapists working in the criminal justice system is the  much anticipated follow up on Interventions in Criminal Justice. By responding to therapy in the criminal justice setting and addressing additional contemporary issues and challenges faced by criminal justice staff, this handbook seeks to give the reader or practitioner a sound base to inform and shape their knowledge, practice and their formation as a therapist.
.

5- Year Strategy Document.

Following last year’s Conference at Durham University the 5 years strategy was approved and adopted by the trustees. It can be found on the CIPN Web site. It set outs out the organisation’s priorities and future direction of travel for the next 5 years. It can be found on our web site   www.pn.counselling.co.uk
National policy Documents and Consultations

I would like to draw your attention to this report and would value your feedback on it in relation to therapy in prisons and the criminal justice system generally. Harris Review, key findings were:
· Self inflicted deaths in custody of 18 – 24 year olds

· Environments – bleak and demoralising

· Damaging to developing young adults

· Time spent in a constructive and valuable way

· Need to address physical and mental health needs

· A new statement on the purpose of prison

· Parity of health services

Fellowships There is clearly some fantastic work undertaken by counsellors working in prisons and the criminal justice system across the UK and its time this work is recognised. At this year’s conference 2 fellowships were awarded.  The recipient’s were, Janette Masterton, from Scotland and Mo Smith from England.  
An honour to be honoured

Janette Masterton is a BACP accredited counsellor and holds an MSc in Counselling from Edinburgh University. Janette offered counselling, on a voluntary basis, to male inmates of Edinburgh Prison for 18 years, 16 of which were spent setting up and developing a bereavement counselling service under the auspices of Cruse Bereavement Care Scotland. Janette’s research explored the lived experience of bereavement in prison through telling the stories of imprisoned clients whose grief was shared with her during counselling. Its findings and recommendations have been used to inform the Scottish Prison Service strategy framework for bereavement care in Scottish prisons. Janette has raised awareness of the experience of bereavement in prison through sharing her research and practice at various conferences and through recent publications. 

At this year’s CiPN conference at Durham University, Janette was awarded the Network’s first fellowship ‘in recognition of distinctive contribution to Counselling and Therapy in the Criminal Justice System’. This is what she has to say about receiving the award:

“I felt very happy, humbled and honoured to receive the CiPN’s first fellowship at this year’s conference. More than anything else, the award served to recognise and validate my work with bereaved prisoners in Edinburgh Prison and also that of my counselling team. It is one that I will always cherish. I have been a member of the CiPN since its inception and I have always regarded it as an excellent resource, in terms of research, practice, ethics and CPD, for counsellors working within the custodial setting. It has been exciting to witness how the Network has developed over the years and I hope to be a good ambassador for it in the future 
So at next year’s conference we will again acknowledge some of these people through the awarding of fellowships of the CiPN. This will recognise there excellence and contribution to counselling and therapy in prisons and the criminal justice system generally. So if you know of anyone deserving of this award, you will need to nominate them, stating why there deserve this award.

Postgraduate training course This is a specific for counsellors and therapists wishing to specialise in working therapeutically in the criminal justice system. This been explore and looking to be developed in the very near future 
9th Annual Conference Durham University 13-14 July 2016
This is now in the planning stage, and a call for abstracts has gone out 

Claire Drinkall shares her experience of the conference .I firstly attended the conference in 2014, during my second year of the Person-Centred Grad Dip. I was doing some research, into the possibility of a placement, within the Prison Service. I emailed Peter who kindly invited me along to the conference and told me it would offer me some useful insight. 

Myself & my fellow student, took ourselves off to Durham, to find out what it was all about. We felt slightly apprehensive about not yet being, fully fledged Counsellors! We sat quietly for a while – it wasn’t long before we felt the warmth from the group and decided to dip our toe in and offer some experiences from being a student and tentatively asked some questions.  Everyone welcomed us with open arms, and were as much interested, in gaining insight from ‘new blood’, as we were to listen to their interesting experiences. Our anxieties were soon put at ease and we felt a part of the group – looking back I guess, why would a room full of caring people, not want to make us feel welcome….amusing now!!

The conference gave me such as buzz, it helped me to decide that this was an area I really wanted to study. After networking over important coffee and biscuit time (delicious, by the way), I was invited by a fellow network member, to visit Walton Prison and not long after that, I managed to secure my 1st placement at Walton Prison. What a fantastic experience this was. I would never have got there without the help of the conference.

I have since returned to the conference, again in 2015, this time with some of my own experiences to share! Which felt exciting? Each time I have attended the conference, it has been wonderful to feel the passion, from like-minded people and the encouragement they gave us. I never felt stupid asking a question, everyone is so welcoming and encouraging. The guest speakers are always so interesting and offer food for thought and insight into different areas. Most importantly – what fun we have!! From the hilarious stories at breakfast time to the odd tipple or 2 in the evening with a beautiful meal! 

Both my fellow student & I commented this time around, as to how we felt part of the family, and how many friends we have made, that we keep in touch with in between conferences. I shall certainly be returning in 2016, looking forward to seeing friendly familiar faces and hopefully some new ones, and sharing wonderful experiences! Thank you so much to everyone involved – it feels this is where my career was born
Message from the Treasure 
It was agreed at a trustees meeting at the annual conference to propose £10 membership fee which was agreed by all members attending the conference.  This will be implemented alongside a funding proposal at the next annual conference 

We are exploring costings to build a new website that can support a confidential member’s page for networking and sharing best practice.  That has greater resource for members including and establishing a training course 

We are looking at the website to be as automated as possible to reduce administration time volunteer costs and ultimately for the charity to be self funding from future training events and a dedicated research journal. This may also lead to funding bids for subsidies for future events 

These proposals and costings will be discussed at the next trustees meeting.

We also require feedback from clients on the benefits they are have received from counselling from members will be gratefully received and invaluable for future funding bids. Naturally all feedback will be anonymous 

Other work in progress

Please send any comments or ideas for future newsletter to 

Peter Jones, Chair: Counselling in Prisons Network at

 petesu@corfe-mullen.freeserve.uk
